

Director

Wesley Simons

423-512-0550

Co-Director

Eddy Craft

423-512-0909

Dean of Students

Jeff Johnson

423-220-0393

Dean of Instructors

Tim Phillips

423-741-3579

Dean of Media

Michael Jordan

276-243-8884

II Timothy 2:2

And the things that thou hast heard of me among many witnesses, the same commit thou to faithful men, who shall be able to teach others also.

TRI-CITIES SCHOOL OF PREACHING

AND CHRISTIAN DEVELOPMENT

1162 HWY. 91, ELIZABETHTON TN. 37643

Jeff Johnson 257 Muddy Branch Road Elizabethton Tn. 37643 423-220-0393

Dear Brethren,

Hope all is well and you have had a great Thanksgiving. The month of November was a hard month for us. On November the fifth my dad had a heart attach. He had a full blockage on the right side and partial on the left. He had to have three stints. He is at home now and doing fine. Over the past few months my wife Sherry has had significant hearing loss. We found out that she has a condition called Otosclerosis. It's the loss of bone structure in the ear resulting in hearing loss. She will eventually have to have surgery to where they mount a hearing device behind her ears. As for now they are treating it with hearing aids. Unfortunately our insurance does not cover this and we are having to pay for this out of pocket. Not cheap! After all this, my entire family was hit with the stomach flu during Thanksgiving and everyone was sick. Hopefully December will be a better month.

Everyone at the school is doing well, the new students seem to be settling in and adjusting. We already have some perspective students for the next school year. This is a blessing.

We want to say thank you while supporting our work here at the Tri Cities School of Preaching. We are so thankful for brethren like you. For you are the answer to many of our prayers. May God continue to bless you.

> In his Service Jeff Johnson